National Boating Federation
REPORT: 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees

By Margot Brown, Executive Director, National Boating Federation

I attended the conference on behalf of the National Boating Federation. I serve on both the San Francisco Bay Harbor Safety Committee and the Maritime Safety Committee.

Of the approximately 320 attendees, 223 were listed as U.S. Coast Guard

It was a pleasure, upon arriving at the conference, to renew acquaintance with Vice Admiral Peter Neffenger. We remembered each other from his days as Commander Neffenger, serving CG District 11 in San Francisco, and then in San Diego. It was also nice to have so many attendees comment on the presence at the event of the National Boating Federation.

Of the various interesting conference sessions, the following stood out as most closely related to recreational boating safety:

Security - Fusion Centers, COL. John S. Rovegno, US Dept. of Homeland Security, who emphasized preventive efforts, collaboration of various agencies and the public to share diversity of expertise and multiple disciplines.

Security - Multimodal Information Sharing Team, Anita M. Salem, Naval Post Graduate School, who discussed creating sustainable networks, including a successor to America's Waterway Watch, improve communications and energize the private sector.

Best Practices Panel, which offered presentations from the six Harbor Safety Committees competing for "Harbor Safety Committee of the Year", won, incidentally, by the Virginia Maritime Ass'n., Sector Hampton Roads. The outstanding speech was delivered by LT Julio Tony More, USCG, who defined the purposes of Harbor Safety Committees.

Balancing The Waterway, which featured Margaret Podlich, President, BOAT/US, speaking of the multiple uses and disciplines on rivers, lakes and Coastal areas.

Balancing The Waterway, Casualty Analysis in Ports and Waterway, David H. Dickey, USCG, spoke on the severity of incident investigation process in maritime casualties. 

The concluding session, Incident Management at the National Level, was particularly relevant to recreational boating safety issues.

Detailed report of the years'-long preparation of OPSAIL/War of 1812, involving 24 parade vessels and innumerable recreational vessel spectators was given by LCDR Hector L. Cintron, USCG.

Similarly, LCDR Amy Wirts, USCG reported the details of past and ongoing preparation in San Francisco Bay of the America's Cup races in both 2012 and 2013.
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